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December 23, 2020  
 
 
Dear Resident/Business Owner: 
 
 
RE:   Victoria Drive Area Renewal – Upcoming Construction Update  

 
This letter is to provide an update on the Victoria Drive Area Renewal (VDAR) project following 
the letter we sent on December 4, 2020. Please note, there have been some changes to the 
scope and schedule of the upcoming work in your area. 
 
The original scope of this project included renewing sewer infrastructure along Victoria Drive, 
between East 1st Avenue and East 10th Avenue, and along East 6th Avenue from Commercial 
Drive to Victoria Drive, and accompanying street and transportation improvements. The works 
identified original VDAR scope continue to be important infrastructure upgrades that the City is 
prioritizing however, several internal and external factors have contributed to the postponement 
of the majority of the sewer work to the next Capital Plan, starting in 2023.   
 
What: Sewer and Water Main Upgrades 
When: January 2021 – June 2021 
 
While the sewer and related street and transportation work will not proceed next year, the 
relocation of Telus infrastructure and renewal of an aging water main along Victoria Drive from 
2nd Avenue to Broadway will continue as planned, along with a small portion of sewer renewal 
on local streets McSpadden Avenue and Bauer Street, in preparation for the large scale sewer 
renewal to take place in 2023. A high level scope map in Figure 1 is included as reference.  
 
What to expect during construction: 
 
Property Access: Primary access to residences and businesses will be maintained as much as 
possible. We will work with you to ensure that access impacts are minimized throughout 
construction. 
 
Work Hours: Construction will generally take place, Monday to Friday from 7:30 am to 5:00 pm. 
Occasional weekend and evening work will be conducted as needed.  
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Parking and Traffic Impacts: Parking restrictions and lane closures will be in effect as needed to 
accommodate construction. Please be sure to watch for detours and No Parking signs as work 
progresses. 
 
Noise & Vibration: Efforts will be made to minimize noise, particularly during early hours, 
however, some noise and dust are expected due to the nature of this work. 
 
Impacts to Water Service: Barring an emergency, advance notification will be provided before 
there is any disruption to your water service. While we complete this work, you may occasionally 
notice cloudy water coming out of your tap. Please let your cold water tap run for approximately 
10 minutes or until water is back to its normal colour. Cloudy water is safe and is a common 
occurrence during water-main replacement work. 
 
We apologize for any inconvenience and thank you in advance for your understanding and 
patience while we undertake these critical infrastructure upgrades. 
 
More information about the Victoria Drive Area Renewal project is available: 
 

 Online at vancouver.ca/victoriadrive 

 By email at victoriadrive@vancouver.ca 

 By phone at 604-873-7307 
 
Yours truly, 
 
 
Ivan Malis P.Eng., PMP 
Senior Project Manager, Project Delivery Branch 
City of Vancouver 
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     Figure 1: Victoria Drive Area Renewal - Map of In-Scope Project Activities 
 


